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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT
PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  989-A
COMMITTEE:  Transportation

	TITLE: A local law to in relation to designating community information centers in the boroughs of Manhattan and Brooklyn during the course of the Canarsie Tunnel closure starting in 2019


	SPONSORS: The Speaker (Council Member Johnson) and Council Members Rodriguez, Levin and Kallos


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION:  Proposed Intro. 989-A would require the Department of Transportation (DOT), in coordination with the Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA), to designate at least one community information center in each of the boroughs of Manhattan and Brooklyn during the Canarsie Tunnel closure (also known as the L-train shutdown, by November 1, 2018.  Such community information centers would be required to be available at least during business hours and located in the geographic areas most affected by the Canarsie Tunnel closure.  


EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately and would be deemed repealed upon the earlier of three years after it becomes law or the announcement by the MTA of the restoration of regular subway passenger service in the Canarsie Tunnel.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2020
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
	

	Effective FY19

	FY Succeeding Effective FY20
	Full Fiscal Impact FY20

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0


IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues as a result of this legislation.


IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that this legislation would have no impact on expenditures since existing resources could be used by the administering agency to comply with this local law.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A
SOURCE OF INFORMATION:    New York City Council Finance Division
            Mayor’s Office of Legislative Affairs 
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:    John Basile, Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Nathan Toth, Deputy Director
				Chima Obichere, Unit Head
				Rebecca Chasan, Counsel 
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was considered as a Preconsidered Intro. by the Committee on Transportation on June 27, 2018. The legislation was subsequently introduced to the full Council as Intro. No. 989 on June 28, 2018 and was referred to the Committee on Transportation. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 989-A, will be considered by the Committee on September 12, 2018. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 989-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on September 12, 2018. 
DATE PREPARED: September 5, 2018
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